Announcement by Danubius Hotels Rt. concerning continuing unfavourable market trends

In the 1st quarter flash report we reported that trading remained depressed and below budget. Unfortunately, in April and May, there has been a further deterioration in the group’s performance as compared to the previous year. There are three main reasons for this:

1. The further strengthening of the HUF and CZK as well as the significant weakness of the USD decreased our revenue which is some HUF 430 million below the previous year. Combined with cost increases, this resulted in a profit before tax some HUF 700 million less than the previous year (based on unaudited management accounts).

2. The poor economic situation in Germany caused a reduction in the number of German guests and the American (and some other) markets have not yet recovered to past levels following the events of September 11.

3. The reduction in the number of guests has been accompanied by the continued expansion of hotel capacity, particularly in Budapest. This growing competition has led to a general fall in room rates.

In light of the first five months results, we shall modify our business plan. Our new forecast will be published together with the flash report about the first half of the year on 14 August. This will also reflect the consolidation of Piestany.

Our company is implementing new programmes to increase income and decrease costs in order to achieve the maximum possible result for this year. We intend to review our strategy to meet these new challenges and so position the group to improve its performance in the future.
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